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COUNTY ADMINISTRATOR’S
REPORT

A great place to live, learn, work, and play!



Community & County Staff Stars

• Another Habitat for Humanity Home Dedication, Sep 17!
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Community Garden - 10th Anniversary, Sep 16

• Community Garden was envisioned by Faye Anderson, Extension 
Office Family and Nutrition Educator, in 2007 to help her clients

– Attendance ranged from original plotters to today’s plotters
– With collaboration from Parks and Recreation and Public Works, adequate fencing 

and a water source has been added over the years

• The Community Garden started with 45 plots; now 100 plots
– Eagle Scout built picnic shelter 2 years ago
– Raised handicapped-accessible bed added last year 
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Pleasant Grove Park Soccer Field Fencing

• The rope fencing was completed last week 
around the soccer fields at Pleasant Grove Park
– Thanks to Steve Hester (Public Works), Alyson Pieno

and Jacob Lawrence (Parks and Recreation) for working 
together to get this project completed!      
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Community & County Staff Stars

• Handicapped-accessible table built by “Palmyra 
Village People” (from last year’s FLDP class) for 
Civil War Park
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2017 P.R.I.D.E. In Public Service Awards

• “2017 P.R.I.D.E. in Public Service” award winner: 
– Greg Sawyer, FUSD 

• Pride Recognition Recipients:
– Amy Helfrich, Buildings Inspections 
– Aaron Spitzer, Parks & Recreation 
– Roger Smith, FUSD 
– Debbie Smith, Information Technology 
– Clerk of the Courts’ Staff 

• Tristana Treadway, Sandra Parrish, Cathy Allen, Nancy Frazier, 
Trista Larson, Nancy Pace, Angela Perry, and Vincent Rizzo 

• All will be honored at the Annual Employee Recognition 
Dinner on Oct 19th along with Service Recognitions
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$500 Award! 

$250 per Individual
or team!



New Signage at Sheriff’s Office and Library? 
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CURRENT

PROPOSED



New Signage at Sheriff’s Office and Library? (cont.)

• Action at BOS Meeting on Jan 21, 2009
– Sign at Government Complex 
– The sign currently at the entrance of Commons Boulevard does 

not accurately reflect that the library is located there. 
– Mr. Ott moved to direct staff to change the sign at the entrance of 

Commons Boulevard at Pleasant Grove to reflect the name of the 
complex as “Fluvanna County Public Center” and the buildings at 
the “Library” and the “Sheriff’s Office”. Mr. Gooch seconded. The 
motion carried with a vote of 6-0. AYES: Allbaugh, Booker, Gooch, 
Ott, Weaver and Moss. NAYS: None. 

• Proceed?
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Coming soon! DATA Dashboard
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Announcements and Updates

• New Grounds Worker in Public Works
– Local area resident Seth Aldridge started 

Sep 18th

• Burn Building Project Manager Selected
– Ben Powell, Retired Firefighter
– Temporary Position during project design 

and construction

• County Administrator leave, Sep 22-30
– Deputy County Administrator will be Acting



Next BOS Meetings
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Questions?

Day Date Time Purpose Location

Wed Oct 4 4:00 PM Regular Meeting Courtroom

Wed Oct 18 7:00 PM Regular Meeting Courtroom

Wed Nov 1 4:00 PM Regular Meeting Courtroom

Wed Nov 15 7:00 PM Regular Meeting Courtroom
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